
MINEO LA 

CIVIC C ENTE~ 

Ms. Mercy Rushing, City Manager 
City of Mineola 
300 Greenville Highway 
Mineola, TX 75773 

Dear Mercy, 

July 6, 2021 

As President of the Board of Directors of Mineola Civic Center, I am writing to request the 
possibility of a 380 Agreement between the City of Mineola and Mineola Civic Center for City of 
Mineola street crews to repair and/or patch holes on the streets at the civic center. 
Mineola Civic Center will be responsible for payment of all materials. 

If this is acceptable to you, would you please consider adding this to the Monday, July 26, 2021 
City Council agenda for a discussion and vote? 

As you know, Mineola Civic Center benefits its citizens in a number of ways. First, MCC provides 
a facility for citizens to utilize for private and public events. Secondly, tourism dollars are 
generated for the city by individuals and RV rally groups who stay at the RV park while in 
Mineola. They eat in our restaurants and shop in our stores. The civic center also provides a 
public park, a walking/jogging trail, a children's playground, public restrooms, and a splash pad 
for the children in our community - all free of charge. During the pandemic, Mineola Civic 
Center became a testing site for COVID-19 as well as a vaccination center - all free of charge. 
Additionally, MCC offered a free dedicated high-speed WiFi network for Mineola students to use 
during the school closure. 

At the June, 2021 MCC Directors meeting, this agreement was discussed, a motion was made 
and approved by the Board of Directors to make this request of the City of Mineola. Attached 
please find a copy of the June, 2021 meeting minutes. 

Pam Thurman, President 
Mineola Civic Center Board of Directors 
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